OFFICERS SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

MEETING MINUTES

17 SEPTEMBER 2013
Table Mountain No. 124
The OSI was opened at 7:03 p.m. by President J. “James” Gill-PM; North Butte No. 230, with an opening invocation by Table Mountain Lodge No. 124 Chaplain Orman T. Stone, Jr., PM, followed by the Salute to the Flag of the United States of America.

The minutes of the 18 June 2013 meeting were read by Secretary/Treasurer Gage-PM, and were accepted as read.
Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM, Inspector of the 226th District gave all present an update on Wor. James James H. McKasson-PM, Inspector of the 216th District current state of health.  Wor. Hunter-PM asked that all brothers keep Wor. McKasson in their prayers as he is currently receiving hospice care.

LODGE REPORTS

Forbestown No. 50:  Wor. H. “Dan” Norton-PM reported that Forbestown No. 50 has moved their Stated Meeting from the first Saturday to 12 October 2013, which include a pot luck dinner.
Oroville No. 103: Wor. Richard Sutherland-PM reported that Wor. Harold D. White, Jr.-PM will be receiving the Hiram Award immediately preceding the 01 October 2013 Stated Meeting.  There will also be a catered dinner in honor of Wor. White’s achievement.  All were invited to attend the 12 October 2013 (Saturday) Monte Carlo Night to help raise funds for the Oroville Lodge Scholarship Fund.  Brother Peterman stated he had some tickets available for purchase if needed.
Chico Leland Stanford No. 111:  Wor. Darrel R. Deatherage-PM has requested that any District Calendar events be forwarded to his e-mail address for posting.  The October Stated Meeting will feature Constitution Night and a Past Masters Night is scheduled for 01 November 2013.  The November Stated Meeting will feature a guest speaker who will discuss the Masonic Outreach program.  It was added that 1-2 members of each Lodge is being sought to assist in providing information, throughout our District, in relation to the Masonic Outreach program.  If a member is interested, please contact your District Inspector.
Table Mountain No. 124:  Wor. William T. Richards-PM, will be receiving his Hiram Award on 12 October 2013, which is the same day as the Forbestown No. 50  Stated Meeting and Oroville Lodge No. 103’s Monte Carlo Night.
North Butte No. 230:  Wor. John K. Neiswanger reported that more than 30 (thirty) masons were present and all Lodges were represented during their last FC Degree.  All members were reminded to attend the upcoming “Fizz Breakfast” which is scheduled for 10 November 2013.
Orland Laurel No. 245:  No report.
OLD BUSINESS
TRAVELING GAVEL:  Gavel Master Peterman asked that all Lodge please contact him ASAP when the traveling gavel has moved.  Contact information is attached to the gavel.
NEW BUSINESS

GRAND MASTERS VISIT:  Wor. Hunter-PM, reminded all to mark their calendars for the upcoming June 2014 visit to Forbestown No. 50.  Forbestown Lodge is hoping to have a candidate available for initiation during this visit.

ANNUAL COMMUNICATION:  Each Lodge was encouraged to have a good representation during the upcoming Annual Communication.

MASONIC EDUCATION:  District Inspector; Wor. Darrel E. Hunter-PM provided educations information in relation to:  Placement of the masonic jewels on the holy writings, significance of the open and closed bible.  Also, a letter was reviewed which clarified the procedure for assisting a disabled brother during the ballot process.

ANNUAL COMMUNICATION:  Selected legistlative items were open for discussion in preparation for the upcoming Annual Communication.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 p.m.
SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION

Table Mountain No. 124  subsequently hosted the instruction of the Fellow Craft Degree/1st Section.
Ritual practice concluded at 8:49 p.m.
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